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at Post Boulevard DATE POSTED MC Website _______________ 

PROCUREMENT 
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Chris Daley, Procurement 
Project Manager 

DATE CONTRACT  
SHALL BE AWARDED March 23, 2021

DEPARTMENT Public Works REQUISITION NO. 21-R076446CD 

AUTHORIZED BY Jacob Erickson,  
Procurement Official 

SIGNATURE 
DATE 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO NEGOTIATE FOR AWARD 

The Manatee County Procurement Division provides notice of its intent to award a single source contract with a value of 
$299,999.00 with MSB Services, LLC for the provision of design and construction services of a temporary signal at the 
intersection of SR 70 and Post Boulevard.   

ENABLING/REGULATING AUTHORITY 

Federal/State law(s), administrative ruling(s), Manatee County Comp Plan/Land Development Code, ordinances, 
resolutions, policy. 

Manatee County Code of Laws 

BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION 

Manatee County Procurement Division has completed a due diligence review and intends to procure design and construction 
services of a temporary signal at the intersection of SR 70 and Post Boulevard from MSB Services, LLC without conducting a 
competitive solicitation process for the following reason(s): 

The Public Works Department is requesting a non-competitive procurement for the construction and installation of a 
temporary signal at the intersection of SR 70 and Post Boulevard to address public safety issues and traffic operations caused 
by recent development in the immediate area. 

Recent development at this intersection has caused traffic concerns and operational issues and while there is currently an 
FDOT project design underway to improve this intersection, it will be multiple years before construction begins to install a 
permanent signal. This non-competitive procurement will address the safety and operational issues within four months versus 
an estimated twelve to fourteen months should Public Works have to design and obtain FDOT permitting and have a 
competitive solicitation process.  

This contractor was chosen based on their past performance and ability to quickly design and obtain FDOT permitting for 
the construction of a temporary signal as most recently demonstrated for a developer at the intersection of SR 70 and 
White Eagle Boulevard as well as the County at the intersection of US 301 and Canal Road. 

Any company that believes it can provide this good/service, must submit detailed information about its good/service to 
the Manatee County Procurement Division at purchasing@mymanatee.org no later than March  22, 2021 for evaluation 
and consideration.  
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